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STATEMENT BY THE CHAIRMAN
OF THE OPEN SKIES CONSULTATIVE COMMISSION

The Open Skies Consultative Commission (OSCC) recognizes that many States Parties have
participated in bilateral and multilateral Open Skies trial flights during the period of provisional
application of the Treaty. It is the OSCC’s view that bilateral and multilateral Open Skies trial
flights are consistent with the stated goals of the Treaty and are beneficial to all participants. The
OSCC recalls Annex L, Section I, paragraph 3 of the Treaty, and considers trial flights to be in
the spirit of this provision. The OSCC does not believe, however, that trial flights are a
substitute for the regime of observation flights as set forth in the Treaty itself. The OSCC
strongly encourages States Parties to continue bilateral and multilateral Open Skies trial flights
during the period of provisional application.

The OSCC agrees that trial flights have proven essential in achieving the following:
1. THE VALIDITY AND VIABILITY OF OPEN SKIES

It is the OSCC’s judgement that trial flights have in fact promoted greater openness and
transparency among participating States Parties - the key objective of the Treaty. The OSCC
agrees that bilateral and multilateral trial flights have proven, and will continue to prove, the
Treaty’s validity and viability.

2. PREPARATION OF STATES PARTIES FOR POST-EIF OPERATIONS

Trial flights enable States Parties to develop and refine Treaty procedures, processes, and
programmes to accommodate the conglomeration of activities that are required after entry into
force (EIF). Examples of these activities include media processing, aircrafi designation and
inspection procedures, optical target date acquisition, active and passive mission procedures, as
well as taxi and third-party aircraft options.

3. POLITICAL SUPPORT FOR ADDITIONAL RATIFICATIONS

There have been a significant number of bilateral and multilateral efforts, including trial
flights, aimed at encouraging signatory States to ratify the Treaty. These efforts have contributed
most recently to the ratification of the Treaty by Georgia in 1998.

4. DEMONSTRATION OF THE CONCEPT OF OPEN SKIES TO FUTURE STATES
PARTIES

Trial flights are an important means of demonstrating the benefits of the Treaty to
Observer and other interested States. Flights have been conducted with Finland and Sweden and
are planned for Estonia, Lithuania and Latvia in the near future.



